FAYETTEVILLE CITY COUNCIL AND

PUBLIC WORKS COMMISSION

JOINT SPECIAL MEETING

LAFAYETTE ROOM, CITY HALL

NOVEMBER 25, 2002

6:00 P.M.

City Council

Present:

Mayor Marshall B. Pitts, Jr.

Council Members James K. Keefe (District 1); Mable C. Smith (District 2); Darrell J. Haire (District 4); Anne Fogleman (District 9)

City Council

Absent:
Robert A. Massey, Jr. (District 3); Lois A. Kirby (District 5); Mark C. Kendrick (District 6); Curtis Worthy (District 7); Juanita Gonzalez (District 8)
PWC Present:
Vance B. Neal and Wilson A. Lacy

Others Present:
Roger L. Stancil, City Manager




Karen M. McDonald, City Attorney




Robert Barefoot, Chief Officer for Engineering and




  Maintenance




Steven K. Blanchard, General Manager, PWC




James Rose, Support Services, PWC




Mick Noland, Chief Operations Officer of Water

  Resources, PWC




Sam Stryker, Chief Engineer, PWC




Janet C. Jones, City Clerk




Members of the Press

Mayor Pitts called the meeting to order.  Council Member Haire gave the invocation.

1.
Joint information technology efforts.

Mr. James Rose, Support Services, PWC, presented this item.  Mr. Rose reviewed the milestones and the three joint projects currently being undertaken by the City and the PWC staffs.

Mr. Rose reported the Strategic Information Technology Plan had been completed and accepted by management and a consultant had been hired for staffing strategy.

He stated that the new network migration structure was completed and the City and PWC had successfully moved 100 percent of their clients to Windows 2000 and the new domain structure.  He noted that the public 3-mail server had been purchased and configured and 75 percent of the City users were configured for Outlook/Exchange Mail Service.

Mr. Rose reported that 35 City sites had been identified for the fiber connectivity project with 22 sites currently having fiber at the site.

Mr. Rose stated PWC planned to develop and implement a strategy in the Strategic Information Technology Plan and to have the City and public safety email cutover to the exchange on December 16, 2002.

2.
Street Lighting Priority Plan.

Mr. Sam Stryker, Chief Engineer, PWC, presented this item.  Mr. Stryker explained the procedures used to establish the street lighting list and that upon completion, the list had been sent to Mr. Bill Foster of the Fayetteville Police Department for input and prioritization according to public safety issues.

Mr. Stryker reviewed a color coded map which gave details of the priority areas.  He stated the map was a working document and would come back on a semiannual basis for changes which might be needed.

In response to a question from Council Member Haire, Mr. Stryker reported that the areas that had existing lights would be brought to the new standard and the lights would be brighter and closer together giving more uniform lighting.

3.
Lighting Fixture Plan for the renaissance area.

Mr. Robert Barefoot, Chief Officer for Engineering and Maintenance, explained the future plans for the Renaissance Area in reference to prescribed standards of lighting, determining a standard type light fixture, and the proposed location of the lights.  He stated plans are being implemented to identify the areas in which subsurface wiring would be used for changes to be made or installed originally to avoid feeder lines.  Mr. Barefoot stated the proposed plan would be an ongoing project and would require an ordinance amendment.  He stated the plan would be brought back for review in February of 2003.

4.
Joint purchasing.

Mr. Steve Blanchard, General Manager, PWC, reported that the City and PWC had successfully combined a Purchasing Department with three City employees being relocated to the PWC facility.  Mr. Kenny Horne oversees the joint purchasing area.

Mr. Blanchard stated the City should realize about $77,500.00 in reduced costs and PWC should realize $52,000.00.

5.
Pay and benefits.

City Manager Roger Stancil thanked PWC and the City staff for their hard work.  He stated the joint lighting plan and joint purchasing plan had been a way to merge resources.  Mr. Stancil reported the City and PWC meet twice a month working toward the combination of efforts.  Mr. Stancil reported that at the direction of Council and Commissioners, the City and PWC staffs had been working to create a mutual pay and benefits plan along with an implementation strategy.  It had been decided to separate pay and benefits into two initiatives because mutual benefits seemed to be an area where consensus could be reached easier and sooner.  Mr. Stancil reported that a request for proposals for assistance to review both benefit plans, to determine the mutual interests, and to recommend a strategy for mutual benefits plan had been developed and was being currently reviewed.

Mr. Stancil stated that on the matter of pay there had been discussions about the two different pay system plans.  He stated currently ways were being sought to develop a mutual pay plan that would meet the interests of each organization while at the same time realizing that the missions differed and the workforce has both similar and different components.

6.
Landscaping maintenance.

Mr. Robert Barefoot, Chief Officer for Engineering and Maintenance, presented this item.  Mr. Barefoot stated facilities had been identified and a trial site had been set at the Cross Creek Declamation Plan.  This would be a test site for a 12-month period and then an assessment would be done with a report forthcoming.

Mayor Pitts adjourned the meeting at 6:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

______________________________

______________________________
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